
Bureau of Detectives – Area Central 
     

Community Alert 

 
ROBBERY 

001st District (Central)   
About the Crime: 
 
This alert gives notice to citizens residing in the 001st (Central) District of robbery 
related incidents during the month of January. In the early morning hours, two 
offenders have identified vehicles parked on the street with drivers entering or 
exiting. Offenders then approached the drivers, displayed black semi-automatic 
pistols and demanded victim's wallets, jewelry and cellphones. These incidents have 
occurred during the evening hours in the general geographical locations listed 
below: 
 
Incident times and locations: 
 

• 300 block of E. 21st St. on 11 January 2016 at 4:10 AM 

• 300 block of E. 21st St. on 11 January 2016 at 6:15 AM 

• 1600 block of S. Prairie Ave. on 13 January 2016 at 5:30 AM 

• 2200 block of S. Indiana  Ave. on 13 January 2016 at 5:33 AM 
 
 

About the offenders: 
 
#1 Male, black, 25-35, black jacket, pink pants. 
 
#2 Male, black, 25-35, blue facemask, black hoodie, blue jeans 
 
Also described as 6'00-6'02, short black hair, black leather coat, multi colored 
skeleton facemask. 
 
What you can do:  
 

• Always be aware of your surroundings 

• Report suspicious activity immediately 

• If you are confronted by an assailant remain calm  

• Remember any unique physical characteristics (scars, limp, acne, teeth, etc.)  

• Never pursue a fleeing assailant, provide the information to the police 

• If approached by a witness to the incident, request contact information  

• Dial 9-1-1 immediately and remain on scene when possible 

 
If you have any information Contact the Bureau of Detectives – Area Central 

(312) 747-8384 
HZ111320, HZ111342, HZ113657, HZ113658 

(Reference: PATTERN # P16-1-023)  

Alert #P16-1-023CA 

January 19, 2016  


